




3 - EL AVISO -

EL RITO PUBLIC LIBRARY 

575-581-4608    
 Hours: Tuesday thru Saturday 12-5pm 

. 

ABIQUIU Honoring the History & 

Experience of a Genízaro Pueblo 

Saturday May 16th, 2015.  An all-day 

conference From 10 am to 6pm sponsored 

by Pueblo de Abiquiu Library & Cultural Center at Joe 

Ferran Gym near Abiquiu Plaza. 

LEARN ABOUT:  What was unearthed in the archaeo-

logical dig next to the library last summer, Why chil-

dren from Abiquiu Pueblo were able to attend Santa 

Fe Indian School in the early twentieth century, What it 

means for the Abiquiu area to be considered a world 

culture migration site, Details of the 2007 Senate Me-

morial 59, and How Abiquiu Pueblo is viewed in the 

Tewa world .     

ENJOY: Genizaro dancing by elders and youth, Home 

cooked lunch and dinner provided by Pueblo de 

Abiquiu Library, Meeting with scholars, local Genizaros 

and neighbors in shared discussions.  

SPEAKERS INCLUDE: Dr. Jun Sunseri, Archaeologist,  

University of California at Berkeley; Dr. James Brooks, 

Anthropologist, University of California at Santa  

Barbara; Tessie Naranjo, Santa Clara Pueblo; David 

Lopez, Abiquiu Pueblo Historian; Dr. Charlie Carrillo, 

Santero, Genízaro; Anthropologist  Gregorio Gonzales, 

Genízaro, Ph.D. Candidate, The University of Texas at 

Austin; Malcolm Ebright, Writer, Center for Land Grant 

Studies; Moises Gonzales, University of New Mexico; 

Genízaro Grandmothers and Granddaughters danc-

ing; Dexter Trujillo, Abiquiu Ceremonial Leader and 

others.  **Advance Registration is needed.**  Email @ 

abiquiupl@gmail.com  or call Pueblo de Abiquiu  

Library @ (505) 685-4884 or stop by to sign up. Let us 

know if you plan to join us for lunch & dinner. The  

Conference is free but we welcome donations. 

EVERY HERO HAS A STORY: 
2015 Summer Reading Program 
Sign up for the Summer Reading Program;  the program will 
run from June 9th to July 30, 2015 on Tuesdays and Thurs-
days from 11:00 to 1:00. This year, we will be including free 
lunches for children.  Children can earn  prizes for reading 
and enjoy workshops with a variety of mentors and also go 
on special trips.  

FREE SUMMER LUNCHES: Served at the Library
Our library will be a volunteer site for free lunches for children 
this summer on Mondays through Thursdays at noon and adults 
are welcome to join for $1.50, sponsored by Rio Arriba County.  

PUEBLO DE ABIQUIU LIBRARY 

And Cultural Center  

505-685-4884       POB 838, Abiquiu, NM 87510 

 abiquiupl@gmail.com  www.abiquiulibrary.wordpress.com 

Did you know… 

…Students in homes with access to books stay in

school up to three years longer.      (Celano & Neuman) 

Honor Andy R. Lopez 
Co-Founder of El Rito Library, 

as well as Las Clinicas del Norte, by having 

a library room named after him! 

We’re honoring Andy not for his business acu-

men that has created well paying multiple jobs, 

stellar health care, or immense economic impact 

for our local areas for the past 30+ years - 

but because Andy Lopez, along with 

professional librarian Betsy McIntosh, 

established the El Rito Public Library 

on May 5, 1986 — 29 years ago! 

Come to the Library on Sunday 

May 3, 2015 for lunch from 11-2 
Menu: enchiladas, beans, posole, salad, desserts. 

Come share your stories about Andy 

and how LCDN and the El Rito Library 

have impacted your lives. 
He’ll be there to accept your appreciation. 

We are honoring Andy’s contributions 

for improving the quality of life in our community 

with a challenge grant from an anonymous donor 

in Andy’s honor. 

This fund can help raise $10,000 for much needed 

operating expenses (as we’re this jewel of a library 

that is not state-funded; it is a rural nonprofit that is 

sustained by gifts from kind people — like you.) 

When we meet our goal, 

a room in the library will be named after him! 

Honoring Gifts are also being taken anytime from 

now until the challenge is met, at the library or by 

mail.  We accept credit cards, checks and cash. 
Mailing address: PO Box 5, El Rito, NM 87530 

Questions? Call (575) 581-4608. 



LCDN BOARD OF DIRECTORS — President - Tony Chacon, Vice-President - Pauline Varoz, Treasurer - Erma Crim,

Secretary - Barbara Lovato;  Members: Gary Salazar, Sophie Garcia, Rex Davidson, Terry Boyle, Jasmine Serrano.  

Honorary Members: Mary F. Lovato, Jeremias Archuleta, Willie Picaro and Susie Verkamp.  

  SCHOOL BASED HEALTH SITES:  Mon-Fri  - Pojoaque: 505-455-4026 

 - Mesa Vista: 505-583-2401 

L a s   C l i n i c a s   d e l   N o r t e

Las Clinicas del Norte, Inc. 
D/B/A Las Clinicas del Norte 

PO Box 237 

El Rito, NM 87530 

BOXHOLDER

Funded in part by the  
NEW MEXICO DEPT. OF HEALTH 

PUBLIC HEALTH DIVISION 

NONPROFIT ORG 

US Postage Paid 

El Rito, NM 87530 

Permit No .1 

$ 500 - Kathleen E. Maley (12-14)  

$ 800 - Katharine & Boudinot (Bill) Atterbury - James Talcott Fund (12-14) 

 $ 1,000 - Sam R. & Isabel E. Jewell (12-14) 

 $ 1,000 - Terence P. & Susan C. Boyle 

 $ 1,500 - Andy R. Lopez (01-15) 

OJO CALIENTE CLINIC    

PO Box 307, Ojo Caliente 87549 

Phone:  (505) 583-2191 

1-866-665-6832     

MEDICAL:  
TUES thru FRI  8:00 am- 6:30 pm 

Confidential Family Planning Title X Services available 

COUNSELING:  583-2191 
Tuesday and Friday  

Call to schedule   

NO DENTAL SERVICES   

ABIQUIU CLINIC 

PO Box 757, Abiquiu 87510 

Phone:  (505) 685-4479 

  1-866-578-1662 

MEDICAL:  
MON thru FRI  8:00 am- 6:30 pm 

Confidential Family Planning Title X Services available 

COUNSELING:  685-4479 
Monday through Friday  

Call to schedule  

NO DENTAL SERVICES  

EL RITO CLINIC 

PO Box 237, El Rito 87530 

Phone:  (575) 581-4728 

1-800-869-7624 

MEDICAL:  
MON and TUESDAY 8:00 am– 6:30 pm 

WEDNESDAY THRU SATURDAY 7:30 

am 5:00 pm.  
Confidential Family Planning Title X Services available 

COUNSELING:  581-4728, # 232 
Mondays and Wednesdays only.   

Please call for an appointment. 

DENTAL SERVICES: 581-0028 
MON thru FRI  8:00 am– 6:00 pm;  

REMEMBER TO BRING YOUR CHILD’S IMMUNIZATION RECORD to all clinic visits  

MENTAL HEALTH CRISIS NM HOTLINE - 1-855-NMCRISIS (1-855-662-7474) 

Donations - listed for one year - Las Clinicas would like to thank the following donors 


